
UNITED STATES COURT OF APPEALS 

FOR THE SIXTH CIRCUIT 

501 POTTER STEWART U.S. COURTHOUSE 

100 EAST FIFTH STREET 

CINCINNATI, OHIO 45202-3988 

 

Deborah S. Hunt  

Clerk  513-564-7000 
 

UPDATED NOTICE 

REGARDING COVID-19 

 

April 23, 2020 
 

The Potter Stewart Courthouse in Cincinnati, Ohio has been temporarily 

closed by order of the United States District Court.  A copy of the order 

is available on their website. 

 

The Clerk’s Office of the Sixth Circuit Court of Appeals will continue to 

process all electronically received documents, but due to the closure the 

court will NOT be able to process incoming mail or accept deliveries until 

further notice.  The court will also see delays and disruption to outgoing 

mail.  No checks or money orders should be forwarded to the Clerk’s 

Office, and no credit card payments can be accepted via telephone until 

further notice.   

 

Chief Judge R. Guy Cole, Jr. has issued an order extending most deadlines 

for pro se filers who must file by mail. A copy of the Order may be found 

on the court’s website. 

 

All remote arguments scheduled for April 27-May 8, 2020 will go forward 

as scheduled. 

 

For all other questions, please contact the Clerk’s Office at 513-564-7000. 

 

The temporary suspension of the requirement that pro se litigants file 

exclusively in paper format is extended to include prisoners, but this 

allowance does not require any institution to provide the means for 

electronic filing to prisoners.  Until May 30, 2020, all pro se litigants may 

e-mail documents in PDF format to the following email box, and those 



documents will be processed in the normal course:  

CA06_Temporary_Pro_Se_Efiling@ca6.uscourts.gov, or the following 

link:   CA06_Temporary_Pro_Se_Efiling@ca6.uscourts.gov.
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